The Regular meeting of The Abbevilic Harbor & Terminal District Board of Commissioners was held at 5 P.M. Tuesday,
October 27, 2020 at the Abbeville Harbor & Terminal District office,

President Jimmie Steen called the meeting to order with roll call;

Commissioners present: Carlton Campbell, Tim Creswell, Patrick Duhon, Wayne LeBleu, Jimmie Steen, Bud
Zaunbrecher

Commissioners absent; Noune

Executive Director present: Jay Campbell

Secretary present; Cheryl Broussard

Engineer present: Richard Primeaux and Kim Touchet

Legal Advisor absent: Roger Boynton

President Jimmie Steen welcomed guest Ricky Lafleur candidate for Judge 15% Judicial District Court.

Upon motion of Commissioner Tim Creswell and duly seconded by Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher anid unanimously carried to
accept the minutes of the July 28, 2020 Regular Meeting.

Ricky Lafleur, candidate for Judge 5% Judicial District Court introduced himself to the Commissioners.

Executive Director Jay Campbell reminded the commissioners about the 2020 Ethics training Online Course that has to be
completed before the end of this year,

Executive Director Jay Campbell informed the Commissioners about a problem with the U, 8. C. G. water softener.

Upon motion of Commissioner Carlton Campbel] and duly seconded by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and unanimously carried
to authorize Executive Director Jay Campbell to make necessary repairs to U. S. C. G. water softener.

Executive Director Jay Campbel] showed the Commissioners the sign from the Amberjack, newly commissioned boat for the U.
S. C. G. that Chief Kinzer had brought te the office.

Upon motion of Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and duly secended by Commissioner Patrick Duhon and unanimously carried to
display the sign from the Coast Guard in the Board meeting room.

Engineer Richard Primeaux reported on the damages from Hurricanes Laura and Delta. He will be filing a report with the Office
of Bmergency Preparedness for Public Assistance.

Upon motion of Commissioner Tim Creswell and duly seconded by Commissioner Patrick Dukon and unanimously carried fo
authorize Engineer Richard Primeaux to begin process for Public Assistance and obtain quotes for repairs and authorize
Executive Director Jay Campbel! to sign any and all necessary forms.

Engineer Richard Primeaux discussed Freshwater Bayou By Pass Channel with the Commissioners. Engineer Richard Primeaux
will be going to inspect the site.

Upon mation of Commissioner Carlton Campbell and duly seconded by Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher and unanimously
cartied to pay the following invoices,

Roger E. Boynton — Invoice 2020-3 $475.00
Roger E. Boynton — Invoice 20204 $190.00

Project List: Executive Director Jay Campbell informed the Commissioners the Archival Records for the official documents are
completed and up to date.

There being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and seconded by
Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher the meeting was adjourned,
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